
Volume 28, Issue 1, August 2014 

 

Dear Colleagues: 

 

Wow, another summer is coming to an end!  If you haven’t found your hedge clip-

pers yet, don’t worry – it’s now time to lose your leaf rake!  I don’t know about you, 

but my summers all begin with the best of intentions to get organized for the follow-

ing fall.  Suddenly, it is August, and I realize that those intentions have been mis-

placed since mid-June.  Nonetheless, I will be ready for the fall, and I hope you will 

be as well.  I hope you, too, have taken time this summer to relax and get rejuve-

nated.  Beginning a new academic year well-rested and excited is perhaps the best 

preparation we can bring.   

 

I am excited about this coming year.  This is my third year as APSCUF president, 

and I truly sense that the faculty, staff, administration, and students are all pushing in 

the same direction with regard to what is best for IUP.  We have survived some tough 

budget problems, we have survived some difficult faculty-administration conflicts, 

and we have survived a contentious negotiations process.  We have strong faculty 

leadership within APSCUF, within the Senate, within academic departments, and 

within the Council of Chairpersons.  We are starting the year with a positive relation-

ship with the administration, and we are recruiting another round of exceptional stu-

dents.  I would place the staff at IUP among the best in PaSSHE.  There is no doubt 

in my mind that we all have our “eyes on the prize” and that prize is the best possible 

education for our students – and it is working with and for the students that should 

unite and motivate us all. 



While I am excited about the coming year, there are concerns we will need to address. This is the final year of 

our current Collective Bargaining Agreement (CBA); there are legislators who would try to weaken public un-

ions; and while education has finally become a priority for many politicians,  the state’s economy has not re-

bounded to a point where we can have any real confidence that those priorities will be funded.   

 

I am confident that, working together, we can overcome the tough times ahead. I look forward to serving as 

your APSCUF President as we do so. 

 

Welcome back! 

 

In solidarity, 

 

Mark  

 

Mark Staszkiewicz 

August, September, & October 

Calendar of Events 

 

 

 
August 

22   General Membership Meeting 

25   Classes Resume 

 

 

 

       September 
      4    Executive Committee  

     11   Representative Council 

18-20   Legislative Assembly 

 

 
       October 

      2    Executive Committee  

      9   Representative Council 

 



 

 

 

 

Saturday, August 23rd 7:30 a.m. 

to Noon 
 

Student Move-In Day will be here soon!  

More detailed information will be forthcom-

ing in the near future by email.  IUP-

APSCUF passes out water and candy as well 

as provides vital information to incoming 

students and parents at this time.  Last year, 

over 30 APSCUF members participated in 

this event giving out candy and over 2,000 

bottles of water to students and family mem-

bers.  Thank you, in advance, for your con-

sideration in participating in this event. 

Above:  Last year, Dave Piper, Employment & 

Labor Relations, pitches the product. 

Right:  Last year, Heide Witthöft, 

Foreign Languages, (left) and 

Gwen Torges, Political Science 

(right) work Maple East. 



Save the Date! 
 

IUP-APSCUF  

General Membership 

Meeting 
 

Friday, August 22nd  

 

11 a.m. 
 

130 Keith Hall  

 



2014 Meritorious Service 

Award Recipient 
 

By Bonnie Jo Young 

Photographs by David Loomis 

On Friday, May 2, 2014 at the General Membership Meeting/End-of-Year Social, Dr. Jamie Martin, State 

APSCUF Vice President, was presented with the IUP-APSCUF Meritorious Service Award.  She was pre-

sented with this award for her outstanding service to APSCUF in various capacities from Legislative delegate 

to Meet & Discuss team member to Grievance chair to State APSCUF Executive Council member.  Dr. Martin 

also represented APSCUF with her service on  the IUP-APSCUF Executive Committee.  Further, we wish her 

much success in her newly elected position of State APSCUF Vice President.  We congratulate her and appre-

ciate her service and contributions to APSCUF. 

Above:  Dr. Jamie Martin speaking af-

ter receiving award. 

Left:  Dr. Robert Mutchnick introducing 

Meritorious Service Award recipient with 

Dr. Jamie Martin in the background. 

Above:  Dr. Mark Staszkiewicz lead-

ing the General Membership Meeting. Above:  Dr. Anne Condo and Dr. 

Lawrence Kupchella 

Above:  Dr. Ronald See and Mrs. 

Noreen See 

Above (left to right):  Dr. Peter Broad, Dr. Yolanda Broad, Dr. Maher Shawer , Dr. Gary Bailey, & Dr. Philip 

Gordon 



APSCUF Does Video Shoots At IUP For Marketing 

Purposes 

On the other side of campus, extras hurried up and waited for action on the Hollywood film “Southpaw,” star-

ring Jake Gyllenhall. Meanwhile, on June 19 at 101 Keith Hall, a dozen or so APSCUF faculty members from 

several Western Pennsylvania PASSHE campuses converged in response to a call for starring roles in promo-

tional videos being shot for the union’s goodwill public-relations campaigns. 

 

In two, fast-paced three-hour sessions, a four-member video crew from Harrisburg shot footage of faculty 

members teaching students in summer classes and being interviewed about what their union means to them.  

 

IUP faculty volunteers included Dr. Francisco Alarcón (Mathematics), Dr. Ryan Beeken (Music), Dr. Roger 

Briscoe (Educational & School Psychology), Dr. John Engler, (Safety Sciences), Dr. Caleb Finegan (Honors 

College), Dr. Melvin Jenkins (Developmental Studies), Dr. Sean McDaniel (Foreign Languages) and Dr. 

Marjorie Zambrano-Paff (Foreign Languages). 

 

Faculty members from Edinboro, California and Clarion universities also responded to the casting call. 

 

And, that’s a wrap! 

Above:  Nate Kresege, videographer; 

Dr. Michael Slavin, CUP; Dr. Whit-

ney Wesley, EUP. 

Left:  Dr. Melvin Jenkins wraps up a video 

ñtestimonialò in Keith 102 on June 19th. 

Left:  Dr. Ryan Beeken 

and Dr. Sean McDaniel  

awaiting their turn in 

front of the camera. 



Four IUP-APSCUF members distinguished themselves at the 10th annual Indiana/Armstrong/Clarion Central 

Labor Council Golf Tournament Scramble on June 22 at Indian Springs Golf and Country Club in Indiana. 

 

The foursome included Dr. R. Scott Moore, History chair; Dr. Gian S. Pagnucci, English chair; Dr. John F. 

Sitton, Political Science chair and IUP APSCUF Labor Relations Committee chair; and Dr. Mark Stasz-

kiewicz, IUP APSCUF president. 

 

The annual benefit raised about $4,000 for the local AFL-CIO council and its charitable efforts, and boosted 

local union solidarity, according to Sitton and Ken Cecconi, president of the Lucernemines-based labor organi-

zation. 

 

Seventeen foursomes competed in the event, Cecconi reported June 26. IUP’s finished last. 

 

Pagnucci suggested a positive spin on the outcome. 

 

“We should not be penalized for our honest score-keeping,” Pagnucci wrote in a June 25 email. “The team 

made a valiant effort." 

 

Cecconi confirmed that competition was stiff. Four teams carded 18-hole scores of 61 -- 10 under par -- or bet-

ter, he reported. 

 

“There were some really good golfers out there,” Cecconi said. 

IUP-APSCUF Foursome  

Competes in Annual Labor 

Council Golf Outing 

 
By 

Dr. David Loomis 

IUP-APSCUF Public Relations 

Chairperson 

At left:  Dr. Scott Moore, Dr. John Sitton, & Dr. 

Gian Pagnucci 



Anthropology 

Dr. Benjamin Ford 

Dr. Amanda Poole 

 

Biology 

Dr. Joseph Duchamp 

Dr. Robert Major 

 

Chemistry 

Dr. Justin Fair 

 

Communications Media 

Dr. Nurhaya Muchtar 

Dr. Zachary Stiegler 

 

Computer Science 

Dr. Terrence Fries 

 

Counseling Department 

Dr. Sibyl Cato West 

 

English 

Dr. Todd Thompson 

 

Food & Nutrition  

Dr. Nicole Clark 

History  

Dr. Jeanine Mazak Kahne 

 

Library  

Ms. Jin Pang 

 

Mathematics 

Dr. Alfred Dahma 

Dr. Daniel Radelet 

 

Music 

Dr. Joseph Baunoch 

Mr. Henry Wong Doe 

 

Nursing & Allied Health Professions 

Dr. Theresa Calderone 

 

Professional Studies in Education 

Dr. Shirley Johnson 

 

Sociology 

Dr. Diane Shinberg 

 

 

 

The following APSCUF members were granted tenure effective  

Fall 2014: 

Congratulations!  

Good Work Pays Off, and 

You Have Proved It!  Good 

Going, and We Wish You All 

the Best!  



The following APSCUF members were promoted  

from Instructor to Assistant Professor effective the  

Fall Semester of 2014: 

 
Culinary Arts  

Mr. John Kapusta 

Mr. Andrew Nutter 

HAVE YOU MOVED?  
 

 IUP-APSCUF strives to maintain current home addresses 

for all of our members.  If you have moved in the past year, 

please be sure to inform us of your new home address.  Reporting 

your new home address to Human Resources does not guarantee 

that we have received this information.  Please contact our office 

today to make sure we have your correct home address.   



The following APSCUF members were promoted from  

Assistant Professor to Associate Professor effective the 

Fall  

Semester of 2014: 

 
 

 

Anthropology 

Dr. Benjamin Ford 

Dr. Amanda Poole 

 

Biology 

Dr. Joseph Duchamp  

Dr. Megan Knoch 

Dr. Robert Major 

 

Chemistry 

Dr. Justin Fair 

Dr. Jana Villeman 

 

Communications Media 

Dr. Zachary Stiegler 

 

Counseling 

Dr. Sibyl West 

 

English 

Dr. Todd Thompson 

History  

Dr. Jeanine Mazak-Kahne 

 

Library  

Mr. Christopher Clouser  

 

Management 

Dr. P. Michael Kosicek 

 

Mathematics 

Dr. Alfred Dahma 

Dr. Daniel Radelet 

 

Music 

Dr. Joseph Baunoch 

Dr. Henry Wong Doe 

 

Sociology 

Dr. Diane Shinberg 

Dr. Melissa Swauger 



The following APSCUF members were promoted from  

Associate Professor to Professor effective the Fall  

Semester of 2014: 

Art  

Dr. Robert Sweeny 

 

Biology 

Dr. Robert Hinrichsen 

 

Computer Science 

Dr. Terrence Fries 

 

Counseling 

Dr. Michelle Bruno 

Dr. Nadene L’Amoreaux 

 

Counseling Center 

Dr. Eric Rosenberger 

 

Economics 

Dr. Todd Potts 

Dr. David Yerger 

 

English 

Dr. Anthony Farrington 

Hospitality Management 

Dr. Stephen Shiring 

 

Library  

Dr. Kelly Heider 

 

Marketing  

Dr. Framarz Byramjee 

 

Music 

Dr. Stephanie Caulder 

 

Nursing & Allied Health Professions 

Dr. Michele Gerwick 

 

Technology Support & Training 

Dr. Scott Mensch 



Best Wishes & Good Luck to the following 

APSCUF members who have retired over the  

summer of 2014: 

Dr. Faye Bradwick 

Dr. Anne Creany 

Dr. Lawrence Feldman 

Dr. Mary Anne Hannibal 

Dr. Elizabeth Kincade 

Dr. John Kuehn 

Mrs. Janice Livingston 

Mr. Howard Magee 

Dr. Virginia “Tina” Perdue 

Dr. John Scandrett 

Dr. Monte Tidwell 

Dr. Susan Welsh 

Dr. Susan Wheatley 



Membersô Forum Section on the 

State APSCUF Website 
 

 Do you have a username and a password to access the 

Membersô Forum Site?  

If not, read this! 

 

Donôt rely on rumor or hearsay!  Go straight to the source. 

 
In order to access the information on this site (as well as to post messages on the various 

message boards), members will need to log on to the Members’ Forum site and self-

register.  Registration will only take a moment.  Members can simply click on the 

“register” button in the Members’ Forum site, agree to the terms, and then complete the 

registration information.  Please note that when you re-register for the APSCUF 

Members’ Forum site, you will need to complete the “name” fields provided on the 

registration page.  State APSCUF cannot register you without your name.    

 

Should a member leave the State System or be transferred to a managerial position, that 

member will no longer have access to the Members’ Forum site. 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Bonnie Jo Young at 

bjmarlin@iup.edu or X7-3021. 

 

  

 

mailto:bjmarlin@iup.edu


IUP-APSCUF LOCAL OFFICERS 
 

President:     Mark Staszkiewicz  73787 

Vice-President:    Ramesh Soni   77786 

Secretary:     Jean Nienkamp   73967 

Treasurer:     David Stein     72450 

Past President:     

 

IUP-APSCUF COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS  
 

CAP:     Sarah Wheeler   72683 

Curriculum:    Matthew Baumer  75646 

      Gail Sechrist   72250 

F.E.A.R.:    John Mills    74520  

Gender Issues &   Judith Villa (co-chair)  75517  

   Social Justice:   Melissa Swauger (co-chair) 70158 

Grievance:    David Chambers  72776 

Health & Welfare:   Danhua Wang   72729 

Labor Relations:   John Sitton   72291 

Legislative:    J.B. Smith    72475 

Meet-and-Discuss:   John Lowery   74535 

Membership:    John Marsden   72261 

Negotiations    Mark Staszkiewicz  73787 

Newer Faculty:   Jonathon Cooper  72720 

Newsletter Editor:   Laurel Black   75518 

Nominations & Elections: Daniel Radelet   74768 

Public Relations:   David Loomis   74411 

Retirement:    Joette Wisnieski   75912 

Rules & Bylaws:   Lawrence Kupchella  72363 

Student/Faculty Liaison:  Julia Greenawalt  73256 

Temporary Faculty:   Heide Witthöft    72320 



Delegates to Legislative Assembly  Alternates to Legislative Assembly 
 Term ends 5-31-2016     Alternates for 2014-2015 

  Mark Staszkiewicz     Kenneth Sherwood 

  Ramesh Soni      Yong Colen    

  Term ends 8-31-2015      Joette Wisnieski  

  David Chambers        Christina Silva 

  Susan Drummond     Mary Logan Hastings 

  John Marsden      Mark Twiest 

  Sarah Wheeler      Soundararajan Ezekiel 

  Devki Talwar      P. Michael Kosicek 

  Mark Palumbo*       Linda Jennings 

  Michele Papakie     Erika Frenzel 

 Term ends 8-31-2016      Terrence Fries 

  Robert Mutchnick     Irene Kabala 

  Judith Villa      David Smith 

  J.B. Smith       

  Mary Beth Leidman 

   Heide Witthöft  

*Denotes status pending. 

CURRICULUM COMMITTEES  

University-Wide Undergraduate Curriculum Committee 

 Term ends 2015 

  Justin Fair   Chemistry 

  Julia Greenawalt   Nursing & Allied Health Professions 

  Wanda Minnick   Safety Sciences 

  Nurhaya Muchtar   Communications Media 

  Christine Clewell   Music 

  Kim Seung   Accounting 

  Gail Sechrist   Geography & Regional Planning Co-Chair  

 Term ends 2016 

  Jason Killam   Foreign Languages 

  John Lewis   Criminology 

  Mavis Pararai   Mathematics 

  Ronald Freda   Physics 

  Sharon Deckert   English 

  Theresa McDevitt  Libraries 

   

University-Wide Graduate Committee 
 Term ends 2015 
  Azad Ali   Technology Support & Training 

  Bitna Kim   Criminology 

  Yu-Ju Kuo   Mathematics 

  Mark Palumbo*    Psychology 

  David Piper   Employment & Labor Relations 

  Marjorie Zambrano-Paff  Foreign Languages 

  Matthew Baumer   Music Co-Chair  

 Term ends 2016 

  DeAnna Laverick   Professional Studies in Education 

  Ivan Fortushniak   Art 

  Joann Janosko   Libraries 

  Michael T. Williamson  English 

  Muhammad Numan  Physics 

  Nashat Zuraikat   Nursing & Allied Health Professions 

  Scott Moore   History 

*Denotes status pending. 



UNIVERSITY -WIDE COMMITTEES  

 

Promotion 

 Term ends 7-31-2015 

  Heather Powers   English  Chair  

  Kelli Paquette   Professional Studies in Education 

  Jon C. Lewis   Geoscience 

  John Mueller   Student Affairs in Higher Education 

  Micki Hyde   MIS & Decision Sciences 

 Term ends 7-31-2016 

  Susan Drummond  Library 

  Sally McCombie  Human Development & Environmental Studies 

  Jason Worzbyt   Music 

  Soo Chun Lu   History 

  Theresa Gropelli  Nursing & Allied Health Professions 

 Term ends 7-31-2017 

  J.B. Smith   Health & Physical Education 

  Dana Hysock Witham  Sociology 

  Yong Colen   Mathematics 

  Joette Wisnieski  Management 

  Shijuan Liu   Foreign Languages 

 

Sabbatical 
 Term ends 5-31-2015 

  Mary Beth Leidman  Communications Media 

  John Sitton   Political Science 

  Timothy Runge   Educational & School Psychology Chair  

 Term ends 5-31-2016 

  Gregory Wisloski  Mathematics 

  Laurie Roehrich   Psychology 

  David Lorenzi   Health & Physical Education 

 Term ends 5-31-2017 

  Crystal Machado  Professional Studies in Education 

  Diane Shinberg   Sociology 

  David Martynuik  Music 

 

Tenure 

 Term ends 5-31-2015 

  Jennifer Gossett   Criminology  Chair  

  Holly Branthoover  Counseling 

  Edith West   Nursing & Allied Health Professions 

 Term ends 5-31-2016 

  Valerie Helterbran  Professional Studies in Education 

  Robert Sechrist   Geography & Regional Planning 

  Janice Baker   Special Education & Clinical Services 

 Term ends 5-31-2017 

  Judith Villa   English 

  Gregory Wisloski  Mathematics 

  Sarah Brown   Human Development & Environmental Studies 


